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Praises – Rejoice with us! 

❖ We praise the Lord for quite a few recent donations of musical instruments, such as pianos, guitars, 
and orchestra instruments. These will go onto our next 40-foot container shipment, and they will 
enhance the musical ministries of various churches in Eastern Europe. If you have a good, used 
instrument you would like to donate, churches are always appreciative! (Tax deduction statements 
are available for each donation.) 

❖ Right on the first night of a tent camp near Desna, Ukraine, a tremendous thunderstorm blew in. 
Leaders led their panicking campers to the vehicles for protection from the elements. But God 
worked through the storm. Leaders maintained their calm and led the kids in prayer. Later, when 
fearful parents arrived to check, they were amazed at everyone’s calmness in camp. God used the 
storm to strengthen faith and to glorify Himself! 

❖ Once again, BIEM had opportunity to sponsor a service for widows, this time in Kodra, Ukraine. 
These women heard a Gospel message geared to their situations, and also enjoyed music, 
conversation, a complimentary meal, and a sack of groceries. The attention helped to soften hearts 
of the women and their relatives. May God work through such events! 

❖ In Lvov, Ukraine, a clogged sewer line at the church at first presented a headache but turned into a 
wonderful chance to share Christ with workmen. Praise the Lord for such coworkers who seek 
Gospel opportunities even in the midst of difficulties! 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

❖ One of our Ukrainian missionaries, Vitaly Yurchenko, will be in the U.S. to accompany Sam 
Slobodian as they visit churches and bring live reports. Please pray for safe travels and mutual 
blessings. Perhaps more believers will catch a vision for overseas ministry! 

❖ At the end of July, the sister-in-law of one of our missionaries in a Muslim land (Sasha) died in 
childbirth. This death was a shock. She leaves behind 2 sons (ages 7 and 4), who are currently with 
missionaries Sasha and Julia. Please pray for this husband and his children. 

❖ On July 10 one BIEM missionary texted to say that 22 youth in Central Asia had come to Christ 
through camp! Since then, others have accepted Christ, too. Please pray for these young people, 
who face religious opposition at home and in their communities. 

❖ BIEM plans to ship its next container in September. The contents will all be used for Christian 
ministry. The receiving church still has to complete some legal work with customs in order to 
receive this shipment.  Please pray that they can complete this in time. 
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